
Courtesy visit by Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to 
Mayor of the Greater Amman Municipality 

 
 
On 14 March 2021, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan paid a 
courtesy visit to H.E. Dr. Yousef Shawarbeh, Mayor of the Greater Amman Municipality. 
Ambassador SHIMAZAKI discussed with H.E. Dr. Yousef Shawarbeh on the Japan’s 
support to Amman city through UN Agencies such as UNDP and UNHABITAT as well 
as possibilities of further cooperation.  
H.E. Dr. Yousef Shawarbeh expressed his gratitude for Japan’s assistance, hoping 
continuous collaboration in fields such as urban development and cultural exchange based 
on the historical relationship with Japan. 

 
 

 


